it aside. She called Professor Esparza to join us in this meeting. When I attempted to discuss the grade of "C" I was contesting she looked at Professor Esparza and sarcastically said, "He just doesn't get it does he?". And she later said to me, "Are you testing the system?". I felt I was not being heard and it was useless to try to discuss the appeal. Dr. Sullivan kept using the contents of my file against me. She ended the meeting in a nicer tone and told me she would schedule a meeting at the next level with the Associate Dean of Student Services, Ms. Sanderson. When I told my mother how I was treated in Dr. Sullivan's office, she said she wanted to go with me to the next meeting because she did not want Professor Curcio and Dr. Sullivan intimidating me like they had in the past.

Bryant to let me give my speech first because I had a meeting with Dr. Sullivan and Ms. Sanderson. When I finished with my speech, I excused myself. I went to the office and the secretary told me Dr. Sullivan had my file at home and was writing a letter for me to hand to Ms. Sanderson. (This is the memo dated September 15, 1992 on OUHSC letterhead with no initials of typist.) There would also be a letter from Professor Curcio that the secretary said I would take along with Sullivan's. (This is Professor Curcio's memo of September 9, 1992, on OUHSC letterhead.) I went back to class and picked up these memos after class. In the meantime, my